
BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 
September 5, 2017 

 
PRESENT:   Jim Coffey-Chairman, Jeanne Cunningham, Frank Danisienka 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Office. 
 
 

• The Board approved the Minutes from August 15, 2017 meeting 
• Jim Coffey made a motion for Debbie to attend a Current Use Class on October 18, 2017. The 

motion was seconded by Frank Danisienka. 
 
The Board reviewed: 
●  Eversource withdrawal of 2013 Appeals letter 
● Assessment method for Fairpoint 
● Draper Report of Timber Cut - Conference call with Rick Evans, NH DRA. It was decided that the 
invoice would be based on a .67 rating taking into account a 0 for poor access. 
● Skinny Kat/Eversource new Map/Lot for correct assessments 
 
The Board approved: 
●  Josh Krook - Intent to cut- Map 7/57, Locke Road 
● Samuel Benedict - Veterans Exemption for 2018 – Map 10/6-21, 53 Jacqueline Drive 
● Cheryl Hudson - Elderly Exemption for 2018 – Map 3/62, 135 Lower Pratt Pond Road 

 
The Board discussed the 2018 budget. They would like to increase the Education/Training budget 
from $200 to $500. They would also like a meeting with the Selectmen, Planning Board, 
Conservation Board and Zoning Board to discuss the possibility of budgeting for GIS tax maps. The 
2018 M&N Assessing contract was also discussed. Debbie will contact M&N Assessing for an 
estimated budget. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:30. 
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